Carl Schurr P.O. Box 603 Fayetteville, PA 17222 717.352.8732

schurrlove@aol.com

August 6, 2009

Messrs. Joesph and Partlow 2856 Woodbrook Lane Baton Rouge, LA 70816

Dear Rowan and Shane:

It seems unbelievable that almost two weeks have passed since the closing of *The Queen of Bingo* at Totem Pole and one of the reasons is that folks are *still* talking about what a wonderful evening of theatre you brought to The Playhouse. You could most certainly tell by the response how welcoming our audiences were to your brand of magic and the fact that, after the fact, *Bingo* is still on so many minds, lets us all know that we had a hit on our hands.

Many thanks for bringing your own special brand of theatrical silliness and giddiness to Totem Pole. I cannot imagine anyone else bringing Sis and Babe to life other than you two fine actors. The incredible feeling of spontaneity added to the fun of the evening and the nightly interactive bingo game with the audience was a treat every time around.

Thanks too not only for your fine on stage work and blending beautifully with the theatre staff, but also for being such ambassadors for the Playhouse as you strengthened community relations. Along with being the diligent actors you are, you are a self-contained marketing firm for both the show and the venue.

It was a treat to play The Caller for each performance and I'm so glad I could be involved.

Hope you are both well and that you have opportunity to bring Sis and Babe to life many times more. There are so many folks who need to meet the dynamic duo.

Best wishes,

Carl Schurr

Producing Artistic Director (1983-2008)

Totem Pole Playhouse